
 



Information provided by the Croatian authorities regarding the alert submitted to the 

CoE’s Platform to Promote the Protection of Journalism and Safety of Journalists 

With reference to the alert of 2 November 2017 and the letter of concern regarding the death threat 

to public television reporter Maja Sever, the Ministry of Culture of the Republic of Croatia strongly 

condemns any attacks on reporters and any actions that may compromise the freedom of the media 

and expression in the Republic of Croatia. The Republic of Croatia is signatory to numerous 

international documents including the recommendations of the Council of Europe regarding the 

freedom of expression and the independence of the media. The Republic of Croatia is seeing to it 

that the media-related legislation is enforced and continuously improving its normative framework 

to ensure the highest standards to all the media active in the Republic of Croatia. 

 


